
1 

 

Cudworth Ward Alliance 
Meeting Notes 

 
Meeting Title: Cudworth Ward Alliance 

Date and Time: Monday 26th October 2015 at 11am 

Location: Bow Street Offices. Cudworth. 

 

Attendees: Apologies: 

Councillor Joe Hayward (Chair) 
Councillor Charlie Wraith (Vice chair) 
Mick White 
Joan Jones 
Janet Robinson 
Kevan Riggett 
 
 
 
 
In Attendance: 
David Gill - Local Support Officer 

Councillor Stephen Houghton. 
Julie Berry 
Ernest Oliver 
John Hayhoe 
 

 

  Action/Decision Action Lead 

1. 

 
 
 
2. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Declarations of Interest: 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
Notes of the previous meeting: Monday 7th September 2015 
 
The notes were passed as a true record. 
 
Councillor Hayward informed members the Highway Dept. have 
been contacted about planters on the High Street and as yet have 
not received a reply. 
 
The Area Council / Ward Alliance information booklets have been 
ordered. 
 
 
Action Plan: 
 
Summer holiday activities: KIeron Campbell gave an update 
about Street Games. Street Games is a national organisation.  
Their aim is to provide young people aged 14 -25 years of age 
accessible and affordable opportunities to take part in sport within 
their local community with doorstep clubs. Young people have the 
opportunity to enhance their leadership and volunteering skills. 
Young people will be supported in volunteering throughout the 
project to help run the sessions with support from Barnsley F.C. 
staff. Accessing this volunteering programme will enable young 
people to receive opportunities to attend and complete skills and 
activator courses to develop their knowledge and abilities. 
There has been 1,000 participants with Street Games over the last 
12 months with 340 attending in Cudworth. 
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4. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
5. 
 
 
 
 
 
6. 
 
 
 
 
 
7. 
 
 
 
 
 

David Gill and Mick White gave an update about the summer 
holiday activities.  David circulated statistics for Victoria Creates. 
Mick White stated 18 in total attended the boxing sessions over the 
6 week period with 4 young people continuing to attend. 
A total of 247 attended Buttercup’s events in Cudworth Park. 
Complaints have been received about dog fouling and litter in the 
park. 
Councillor Hayward informed members there is a contract for 3 
apprentices and 1 supervisor to work in the park. So hopefully 
things will improve.   
 
 
David gave an update for the Health Fayre which is to be held on 
Saturday 14th November 2015 10.30am to 12noon at Cudworth 
Methodist Church. Barnsley Road. 11 stalls have been booked so 
far. The Quartet has been booked and the face painter.  
Kevan Riggett from B.P.L. would like to attend with a stall. 
160 stew packs will be ordered. 
There will be a steering group meeting for the Health Fayre on 
Thursday 12th November 2015    1.30pm at Bow Street offices. 
 
Christmas Event: The Christmas tree lights switch on will be on 
Friday 27th November 2015 4.30pm - 5.30pm at Cudworth 
Methodist Church. Barnsley Road. Children from all three primary 
schools have been invited and will sing carols with the quartet band 
in the church hall. 
The Christmas tree has been ordered. 
 
 
 
Potential Projects: 
 
Mick White suggested the bowling green area in Cudworth park as 
a remembrance garden for the Battle of the Somme.  
And suggested opening the Remembrance garden every day 9am 
to 4pm. 
 
David Gill is to contact Jo.Birch at B.M.B.C. for a cost.   
 
 
 Steering Groups: 
 
Steering group to meet on Thursday 12th November 2015 1.30pm 
at Bow Street for the Health Fayre. 
 
 
Communication: Neighbourhood Network: 
 
David is to contact the printers about the information leaflets. 
 
 
Ward Alliance funding applications: 
 
Cudworth Brownies: Laptop/printer. Members agreed to fund 
£459.35 
Street Games:  Members agreed to match fund £675 
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8 
 
 
9. 
 
 
 
 
 
10. 
 
 
 
 
 
11. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
12. 

 
Correspondence: 
There was no correspondence. 
 
Finance: 
 
David Gill circulated a finance sheet. 
 
 
Compliments and Complaints. 
 
Councillor Wraith complimented BCB for their work with the shrubs 
on Snydale Road and the Pond area. 
 
 
Any other business:  
 
Kevan Riggett from BPL informed members that the gym members 
at the Dorothy Hyman Stadium would like to have a gala in 2016 
and asked if the Ward Alliance would support the gala in principle. 
 
Chair thanked everyone for attending and participating in the 
meeting. 
 
 
Date and time of the next meeting: 
 
Monday 7th December 2015 11am at Bow Street. Offices. Cudworth. 
 

Finance agreed at this meeting Monday 26th October 2015. 

 
Ward Alliance funding agreed:                    Total of £1,134.35             

 
 
 
Future meeting dates up to May 2016. 
 
Monday 18th January 2016 
Monday 29th February 2016 
Monday 11th April 2016 
Monday 23rd May 2016 
 
If members have any ideas for potential projects please bring them to the 
next meeting. 
 

 


